Honesty ¢ Respect ¢ Integrity

February 9, 2023

Department of Transportation
Office of the Secretary of Transportation
Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Grant Program

Johannes Hoevertsz

Sonoma County Public Infrastructure
2300 County Center Drive, Suite B100
Santa Rosa, California 95403

RE: Asti Permanent Bridge Letter of Support

Director Hoevertsz,

We are writing this letter in support of a permanent bridge at the Asti Crossing location on the Russian
River, Sonoma County.

A permanent crossing at Asti means shorter transport times for fire, medical and sheriff vehicles, which
we believe will result in better outcomes for medical emergencies, a faster response for wildland or
building fires and residents being able to rely on swifter responses by first responders and law
enforcement.

Currently, a temporary bridge is installed by Sonoma County Public Infrastructure every summer and
removed every fall. The negative environmental impact of continuously reinstalling/removing a
temporary bridge at Asti is of great concern, to include the deterioration of the riverbank and the
disruption of critical natural habitats. If a permanent bridge were to be built, these disruptions would

cease.

Given the great benefit this project would have on residents and the environment alike, we
wholeheartedly support the Asti Permanent Bridge, and hope to see this project completed soon.

Thank you,

Ron Busch
Deputy Chief
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